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Annual Memorial Service
This year the annual All Soul’s Service at which we remember all those we
love and miss will be held at Ss Peter & Paul Church, Owmby by Spital
at 6.00pm on Sunday 7th November. All are welcome.

St Michael & All Angels, Hackthorn will hold a Service of
Remembrance at 10.50 am on Sunday 14th November.
St. Peter's Church, Glentham will hold a United
Remembrance Service with the Methodist Church at 6.00 pm on

Sunday 14th November.

Remembrance Sunday

NOTICE
There will be no Signpost Magazine delivered in January.

Regular contributors to the Signpost magazine will be aware of this but
newcomers to the area will not. The January Signpost is combined with the
December edition, so if you have an event scheduled for January 2022,
please send it to the editor before Monday the 15th of November to
ensure it is published.
For inclusion to the December/January Signpost; deadline date is Monday
November 15th
February 2022 Signpost entries must be received before 6:00pm Saturday
January 15th 2022
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USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS
Adviceline Lincolnshire 08444 111444 Doctors
Alcoholics Anonymous 01159 417100 Ingham 01522 730269
Anglian Water 08457 145145 Hibaldstow 01652 650580
British Rail 08457 484950 Market Rasen 01673 843556
Bus Enquiries 08456 050605     Test Results 01673 840256
Charities     Dispensary 01673 840254
Age Concern 01507 524798 Welton 01673 862232
Help the Aged 0808 8006565
Royal British Legion  01673 860904 Environment Agency 0800 807060
Samaritans 08457 909090
Alzheimer's Society 01522 692681 Hospitals
WL Dementia Support 01427 613033 Lincoln 01522 512512
County & District Councils Gainsborough 01427 816500
LCC 01522 782070 Louth 01507 600100
WLDC 01427 676676

Market Rasen Mail 01673 844644
Call Connect Bus 03452 343344 NHS Direct  08 45 46 47
Crimestoppers 0800 555111

SIGNPOST MAGAZINE
Volunteers are welcomed to assist in the distribution of Signpost. If you can spare a
couple of hours or so a month to help with the delivering of the magazine, please
contact one of the people below.
If you are in the Glentham area call Hilary on
01673 878733. Those of you in other areas can
contact one of the distribution team - Liz on
01673 878829 or Eileen on 01673 876134.
Alternatively, send an email to
signpost@owmbygroup.co.uk and Steve will forward it on.
Many thanks for your continued support of Signpost Magazine. It is the tremendous
help we get from our volunteers, advertisers and supporters that keeps the Signpost
dropping through your letter box each month!

POST OFFICE OPENING TIMES

Glentham
Monday 09:00 - 11:30

Thursday 14:00 - 16:00

Normanby & Owmby
01673 878353

Monday - Friday 07:30 - 19:30

Saturday 08:30 - 19:30

Sunday 09:00 - 16:00

FACEBOOK
Like our page on Facebook at www.facebook.com/OwmbyGroup

mailto:signpost@owmbygroup.co.uk


Signpost 3Signpost 3

NOVEMBER’S MINISTRY LETTER
I worked with young people and a colleague was recently talking about the lack of young people
in church. It reminded me of this letter written by a 15 year old who was struggling to find church
relevant. She wrote to her vicar:

"For some time now I have been greatly aware of the time trap the Church of England is stuck
in but it really came to my attention when church went on a trip to Liverpool and finished off
with a short service of Evening Prayer at the Cathedral. The only prayer book they had
available was one with the ancient language from 1662. I felt so left out and isolated because
I just couldn't follow the words whatsoever. Because I didn't understand anything I couldn't
concentrate on that service so I found myself (with a tear in my eye) praying for our churches
to step out of the past and look to the future - or just concentrate on the present.
I think what churches need to do is build the congregation up, especially for children and
keeping the 1662 service will not do this.
If the church doesn't have children or young people now when all of you have gone there will
only be me left on my own because no-one will stick around to listen to people chanting
words which went out of common use 200 years ago.
Just to make a point, here is a prayer of my own written in a special language which can be
called English (just as the language in 1662 can be called English) but I could almost
guarantee none of you could understand it because it is written as rap.
Dig it; Yo, Jesus, da Fresh Prince or da gleb, You R Def 'n' alladatness. Da tip now 4 ma sups
is your crib. Jesus, I wanna sup ya 'n' ask that you mix your squad into the now, make 'em
Fresh 'n' Hype 4 Ya. Fly, man, I ask 4 a new flame to be active for you and may it live large.
Honey, in the drift of ma sup I wanna ask that you don't allow da posse 2 dis your will, clear
their lugz 2 peep you. Keep chillin, Peace.
This means:
Jesus, the King of the world who is supreme and above all others, my prayer for today is for
your church. I want to pray and ask that you bring your people up into the present instead of
lingering in the past; make them renewed and excited for you.
Oh Lord, I ask for a new flame to spark for you in the Holme Valley and that it will prosper
for eternity. My friend and saviour, in the last bit of my prayer I ask that your will be done
and you will open their ears to listen to you.
In the name of Jesus, Amen."

Was she a cool babe or a discordant heretic?

John Beverley
GENERAL DISCLAIMER
Signpost Magazine tries to offer its readers a wide range of articles by accepting submissions from third parties. However,
please bear in mind the editor will not check facts or references of submitted materials. As a result we cannot and do not
guarantee the accuracy, completeness, or validity of the information supplied by the said third parties. Unless specifically
requested, submitters will have their name attached to their articles and accept full responsibility for the accuracy and
content of those articles.
Contact the editor by emailing signpost@owmbygroup.co.uk for full terms and conditions of submitted articles and events.
The editor strives to provide complete reader satisfaction by editing and proofreading the magazine to the highest standard.
However, he is only human and therefore is unable to guarantee that all stories are ‘perfect’ and ‘error free’.
ADVERTISING DISCLAIMER
Paid advertisements appear in Signpost Magazine and other Owmby Group publications, including both print and digital
formats. The editor does not endorse or evaluate any advertised product, service, or company, nor any of the claims made
by the associated advertisement.

mailto:signpost@owmbygroup.co.uk
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R & M HARRISON LTD
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

Owmby-By-Spital
Domestic, Commercial & Agricultural Engineers

Tel: 01673 878283
Email: admin@rmharrisonelectrical.co.uk

N.I.C.E.I.C. Approved Contractors   U.K.A.S. Accredited
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HACKTHORN & COLD HANWORTH
HACKTHORN C. OF E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

This month's article is all about one of our school values - Tradition.
We were so excited to be able to hold our Harvest Festival in the church last week and it was
wonderful to include parents in the service (although they had to wear masks and refrain from
singing!) The church was packed and it was clear that our school community welcomed the
resumption of one of our traditions. The children had to face the front as they sang but they did
so with gusto. In addition to our traditional Harvest songs, Key Stage 1 pupils performed 'Big,
Red Combine Harvester' and Key Stage 2 pupils performed their 'Vegetable Rap'. There was
even a bit of Samba in the proceedings! As I have said before, we LOVE singing at Hackthorn
and have missed it hugely. It was obvious that the parents and grandparents appreciated the
children's enthusiasm from the rapturous applause after each song. Year 6 children confidently
read their Bible passages and the address was given by Rev Turnbull. Sadly, it was the last
service she will lead for our school before she retires. We are so grateful for all the support she
has given our school and wish her well in her retirement.
This weekend we look forward to what has become another tradition…the FOHS Treasure Hunt.
This has become a very popular event in the school calendar and it is surprising how competitive
our families can become as they drive around the locality spotting clues. It is usually held around
October so pencil it into your diaries for next year!
Another date for your diaries (COVID restrictions permitting) is 9th November (1:30 - 2:30pm)
when we will be holding our Autumn Pre-school arts and crafts activity afternoon. This is an
informal afternoon, to which prospective pupils are welcome to get to know our school a little
better. If you would like to attend or arrange a visit, then please contact the school office on
01673 860295 to book your place.
I look forward to sharing many more stories about traditions that we have been able to resume in
future editions.

Mrs Appleby - Headteacher

HACKTHORN AND COLD HANWORTH SOCIAL CLUB

Please come and support your local Social Club - Your Club needs you!
Annual subscriptions are £3 per person, guests to be signed in at £1 per guest.

To ensure a safe and enjoyable environment for all Club members,
 parents are required to ensure that their children are supervised at all times.

WE ARE OPEN

MOBILE LIBRARY
Normanby by Spital Council Houses 12:00 - 12:30 Thursdays

Nov 18
Dec 16
Jan 13

Hackthorn School 15:15 - 15:45
Full details, enquiries and renewals: 01522 782010

The deadline for entries to the December 21 / January 22 Signpost
is Monday the 15th of November at 6:00 p.m.
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Steve Willey
Painter & Decorator

Interior/Exterior Decorator
Reliable & Professional Service

25 Years Experience
Tel: 01673 876199

Mob: 07970 039384

M.R.Parker Builders
� Bricklaying
� Plastering
� Tiling
� Landscaping
� Groundwork

www.mrparkerbuilders.co.uk
07777 648414

NO JOB TOO SMALL
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SPRIDLINGTON
St HILARY'S COFFEE MORNING

Wednesday 10th November at 10:30 a.m.
The Old Chapel, Faldingworth Road

By kind invitation of Jane and Ian Williams
Raffle, bring-and-buy stall

Proceeds for St Hilary’s Church Funds
Do come along and join us for coffee and a chat,

you will be most welcome!

St. Hilary's Church

CHURCHYARD LEAF CLEARANCE
Come rain or come shine our annual leaf clearance is scheduled for:-

SATURDAY 27TH NOVEMBER
between 10 - 12 noon approx.

If you can spare time to help - even if it's only for 30 mins - please come along.
As a reward for your efforts a hot dog & hot coffee will be served around 12 noon !!!

DON'T FORGET TO BRING YOUR OWN RAKE !!!

Come make a Wreath / Table Centrepiece, with complimentary hot drinks, mulled wine &
freshly baked cakes from The Busy Bee Bakery, Lincoln. Everything provided including
festive foliage, filler berries, flowers, baubles, decorative extras. Option to incorporate crystals
if you so desire - bringing joy, positivity, love calmness & peace to your home.
A wonderful craft for yourself or a very special original Christmas gift for family/friends etc.
DATES: Nov: Fri 26th/Sat 27th/Sun 28th - Dec: Fri 3rd/Sun 5th
TIMES: Afternoon session:  midday to 2pm - Evening session: 6pm to 8pm (6 places per session)
COST: £35 (£40 if adding crystals) - £15 non refundable deposit secures place.

Based in Saxby, this event is being run by The Lavender Room Holistic Therapies
Email: thelavenderroomtherapies@gmail.com - Facebook: @thelavenderroomholistic

If you have news, an article or story, or are holding an event you feel would
be of interest to other local residents, please contact Steve, the editor.

“Remember that the best relationship is one in which your love for each other
exceeds your need for each other.” – Dalai Lama XIV.

mailto:thelavenderroomtherapies@gmail.com
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INSTALLATION, SERVICING & REPAIR

Local, Efficient Heating and Plumbing Service

ALL MAJOR WORK COVERED BY WARRANTY

GAS / OIL & LPG,

Central Heating
Gas Fires/Cookers
General Plumbing

01673 878977
07533 942226

&
REPAIRS

including
ZIPS REPLACED.

TROUSERS, DRESSES
SLEEVES etc SHORTENED.

CALL KAY
01673 878738
07951 414631

ALTERATIONS

mailto:thelavenderroomtherapies@gmail.com
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NORMANBY & OWMBY
COFFEE MORNING IN OWMBY CHURCH

NOVEMBER 6 2021
AT 10.30 AM TIL NOON

Entry £2.00 per person
Children half price

(toddlers free)

Entry entitles you to a cup of tea, coffee or
juice, plus a choice of biscuit.

Come and enjoy some friendly company.
Mothers and babies welcome to try our toddler corner.

Browse our plant stall, cake stall, book shelves
and have a go at our raffle.

All proceeds to go to St. Peter and St. Paul Church.
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Do not quench the Spirit. Do not despise prophecies, but test everything; hold fast what is good. Abstain
from every form of evil.

1 Thessalonians, Chapter 5, Verses 19-22

Promoting A Safer Church
The care and protection of children, young people and adults involved in church activities is

important to us all in the Owmby Group of Parishes.
If you have any concerns please contact one of the following:
Owmby Group Safeguarding Officer:
Shirley Keyes - 07944 403974 - shirley.keyes@outlook.com
Diocesan Safeguarding Officer:
Jack Redeyoff - 07885 999907 - safeguarding@lincoln.anglican.org
=====================================
Glentham Chapel Safeguarding Contacts:
Sheena Grebby - 01673 878578
Wolds and Trent Circuit Safeguarding Representative:
Karen Elvidge - 07754 533542 - wtsafeguarding@gmail.com
Ministers for Wolds and Trent Circuit:
Rev Heather Wilson - 01673 843362 & Rev Louise Carr - 01427 615184
District Safeguarding Officer (Safeguarding in Lincolnshire):
Howard Smedley - 07758 239286 or 01636 815319

Owmby Group Website
owmbygroup.co.uk

Signpost Online - Including Back  Issues
owmbygroup.co.uk/signpost

THANK YOU
DONATION

Many thanks to all at Glentham Methodist Church for their kind donation of £50.00
to Signpost Magazine last month. It is with your support that we are able to continue
to publish and deliver community news and events to your households each month.

ST PETER'S CHURCH, GLENTHAM
Continued gratitude to those supporting the church through the West Lindsey
community lottery. The size and age of the church means any financial help towards
the repair and maintenance of the church is most gratefully received. Remembrance
Sunday is on the 14th of November and there will be a special service at the church
at 6pm on that date.

Robert Rowe, Churchwarden.
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Sunday 7th 11.00 am Holy Communion Spridlington FR
All Souls / 6.00 pm All Souls Service Owmby TT/LH
3rd before Advent
Sunday 14th  10.50 am Remembrance Hackthorn SK
Remembrance / 6.00 pm Remembrance Glentham RR
2nd before Advent
Sunday 21st 11.00 am Holy Communion Glentham TS
Sunday before Advent
Sunday 28th 11.00 am Family Service Owmby LH
Advent 1 6.00 pm Holy Communion Hackthorn JFS

OWMBY GROUP CHURCHES
SERVICES IN NOVEMBER

On the 2nd Sunday in each month a ‘Sunday Special’ Sunday School is held at Owmby at 10.30 am.
Contact Liz Harris for further details. (Info is on the back cover). Please note, this is not a Service.

PRAYER FOCUS FOR NOVEMBER
To Help You Pray
… Let the peace of this place surround you as you sit quietly.
… Let the hurry and worry of your life fall away from you.
… You are God's child.
… God loves you and cares for you.
… God is here with you now - and always.
… Speak to God slowly and thoughtfully - give yourself time for Him to bring things to mind.
Lord, thank you…
For Your presence here, for the opportunity to pray, for the promise of peace, for the beauty
of the world, the kindness of people, for all those whom I love - and who love me - for Your
love towards me (and especially for…. ), for the cross of Christ and the power of the Spirit.
Help me to show my gratitude in deeds as well as words.
Lord, I am sorry…
For the times when I have been hasty or unkind – thought or acted selfishly, failed to forgive
or ask forgiveness, forgotten Your presence, taken Your love for granted. I thank you for Your
promise to forgive all those who turn back to you in penitence. Amen

Sunday 7th 10.30 am  Sue Brown
Sunday 14th  6.00 pm  United Remembrance Service at the Parish Church
Sunday 21st  10.30 am   Tim Smith

In addition to the above, a Circuit Zoom Service is being held each Sunday at 4:00pm.

GLENTHAM METHODIST CHURCH (PART OF THE WOLDS & TRENT CIRCUIT)

Please contact Jenny Atkinson by email (jennymarian8@gmail.com) or by telephone
(01673 878806) for the meeting ID and passcode for our weekly Zoom services. I look
forward to hearing from you. God bless.

VISITING LINCOLN CATHEDRAL
The Owmby Group have two complimentary passes for Lincoln Cathedral.

If you would like to borrow them please contact Cathy Andrews on 01673 861058
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GLENTHAM & CAENBY

GLENTHAM VILLAGE HALL
CHRISTMAS TREE LIGHTS

SWITCH ON
27 NOVEMBER 2021

Lighting up at 6:00PM

Mince Pies & Glühwein
will be available

Owmby, Normanby & District WI
Glentham Village Hall

Thursday, 11th November at 7:30pm

Decorating Individual Christmas Cakes
Deb Betts will be giving a talk/demonstration.

Competition: Decorated cakes to be judged by Deb Betts
We look forward to seeing you all.

NEW MEMBERS & VISITORS ALWAYS WELCOME
(Visitor/Guest fee £4.00)

Contact Isabelle Brooke on 07765 404110 or 01673 878133 for full info.

Glentham Village Hall

COFFEE MORNINGS
Wednesdays 10:00 - 11:30 a.m.

November 3rd, 10th, 17th & 24th
Coffee, tea and biscuits will be available

at a cost of £1.50 per person.
An opportunity to meet new people and find out
what's happening in the village and surrounds.

All welcome
Proceeds to Village Hall Funds

The deadline for entries to the December 21 / January 22 Signpost
is Monday the 15th of November at 6:00 p.m.
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2021 Christmas Rose Bowl Quiz

Glentham Village Hall
Thursday 16th December

Doors open at 7.00pm
£5.00 per person

Bring your own drinks
Mince Pies & Glühwein will be available

Contact Martin Doyle on 07788 231899 if you wish to reserve a table.

St Peter’s Guild

COFFEE MORNING
Tuesday 9th November at 10:30 a.m.

Sarah’s Cottage, Seggimoor
by kind invitation of Hilary Rainer

The proceeds will be in aid of Glentham Church
All Welcome

Knit & Knatter
Tuesdays 2nd & 16th November

2:00p.m. - 4:00p.m.
Glentham Village Hall

Come & have a cuppa & a chat while doing your
needlecraft or learning new crafts. (Entry fee: £1.50)

Everyone Welcome

If you have a “stop press” news item or have missed the deadline, but want to
tell others about your event, you can have it put into the news section of the
website. Send an email to signpost@owmbygroup.co.uk with all the details.

“When I’m hungry, I eat what I love. When I’m bored, I do something I love. When
I’m lonely, I connect with someone I love. When I feel sad, I remember that I am

loved.” – Michelle May.
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Kev Gray
Painter & Decorator

over 30 years experience

Free Estimates

1 Paddock Chase,
Glentham, Lincoln. LN8 2FB

07752 184 771
01673 878593

IAN SMITH
BUILDING SERVICES

Est 1988

Qualified Builder
For a competitive quote on

New work • Extensions
Roofing • Plastering

Patios and driveways
PVCu Fascias and gutters

Floor and wall tiling
Phone Ian

on
Snitterby

01673 818614
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GLENTHAM VILLAGE STORE
Your shopping can be delivered - Enquire for details of delivery arrangements.

Pay with your debit card and take advantage of our cash-back facility.

Lunchtime closing:  12:30 p.m.  – 1:30 p.m. on weekdays.
Morning newspapers delivered to: Glentham, Bishop Norton, Normanby, Owmby, Spridlington, Hackthorn.

Contact us: High Street, Glentham, LN8 2EQ.  Telephone/fax: 01673 878474

SHOP OPENING TIMES

Monday – Friday: 7:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.

Saturday: 7:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.

Sunday: Closed all day
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SURROUNDING VILLAGES

After all the happenings of the last 18 months Lindsey u3a is now well & truly up & running, its first two
General Meetings held on the first Thursday of the September & October were each attended by over 70.
The next two meetings will take place as usual at Welton Village Hall :-
Thursday 4 November 2021 Speaker Elaine Johnson her topic "Women's Suffrage in Lincolnshire".
This meeting will start at 10.30am with refreshments available from 9.45am.
The Thursday 2 December 2021 meeting will be a little different as we will be celebrating Lindsey
u3a's 25th Anniversary & will commence at 10.15am (refreshments available from 9.45am) when there
will a presentation of a "Special 25th Anniversary Certificate" & the cutting of a Celebration Cake. The
meeting will then continue as usual & the speaker will be Tom Lane his topic "Lincolnshire Customs and
Traditions".
Both these meetings will end by midday.
The next monthly Coffee Morning will be held on Thursday 25 November 2021
at Scothern Garden Centre at 10.15am. If you wish to attend can you please let me know at least one day
before. Do come along & enjoy a chat with friends.
Many of the groups are up & running or starting again in January 2022 ie Architecture, Art, Bird
Watching, Book Worms, Bridge, Circle Dancing, Computers for All, Family History, Gardening,
Jewellery Making, Knitting, Luncheon Club, Paper Craft, Play Reading, Poetry Reading, Theatre Visits
& Walking. Full details of all of these & full details about Lindsey u3a can be found on our website
www.lindseyu3a.org.uk
Should you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me.
Mandy Murphy - Chairman u3a Lindsey - mandy.murphy1396@gmail.com - 01673 565295

WELTON VILLAGE LIBRARY AND COMMUNITY HUB
Located at: Manor Park, Hackthorn Road, Welton LN2 3PA
Great news! We will now be opening every Saturday morning commencing 6th November 2021, we hope
this will give those unavailable on weekdays the opportunity to enjoy the benefits that library membership
brings. Remember it is easy and free to join either in person or on line at the Lincolnshire Libraries website.
Our opening hours from 6th November 2021 will be as follows:
Saturdays - 10am to 12 noon
Mondays - 12 noon to 5pm
Tuesdays - 9:30am to 2:30pm
Wednesdays - 10am to 12 noon
All sessions give access to library books, public computers and free WiFi
A3 & A4 Colour & B/W Printing and copying available at a small charge.
Come along to children's storytime at 2:30 pm on Mondays - membership not required.
Plenty of free parking and there is a children's outdoor playground on site.
Our next Community Hub talk will take place on Tuesday 16th November 2021 at 2pm. It is entitled
Lincolnshire, Lancasters and the IBCC.  We are pleased to say we will be joined by retired Air Vice
Marshall Paul Robinson who is also a trustee of the International Bomber Command Centre which I'm sure
many of you will know is located on Canwick Hill, Lincoln. Talks relating to the RAF are always popular
and the local links to Bomber Command in WW2 through RAF Dunholme Lodge, Scampton and many
others is likely to make this a poignant afternoon. Admission is free with light refreshments from 1:30pm
and a retiring collection for the IBCC funds.

Mike Hubbert - Library Volunteer Coordinator
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WELTON PATIENT AND DOCTORS ASSOCIATION
The Christmas lunch is being held on Friday 3rd December in Welton Village Hall. A number of tickets
have been reserved already but there are still a few left. We have restricted the number of tickets for sale
this year but have to mention that it will still not be possible to socially distance. If anyone isn't comfortable
with this, although we will miss you, we fully understand.
Tickets are priced £7 for the meal which will comprise orange juice, roast turkey with all the usual
trimmings, a choice of Christmas pudding with brandy sauce or trifle and followed by tea or coffee and
mints. We also hope to have Christmas crackers to add to the festive atmosphere. Does anyone have access
to reasonably priced crackers? If so, please let me know! There will be a cake stall (donated cakes
appreciated) a raffle and again prizes gratefully accepted, a table selling books and Christmas cards, a fruit
cake for auction and small Christmas cakes for sale. The children's choir from St Mary's school will be
coming along to sing to us. Please arrive to be seated by 11.30am.
NB with the passing of Natasha's Law which came into force on 1st October, if anyone donates a
cake, we will need a full list of ingredients either on a separate piece of paper if the cake is unwrapped
or attached to the wrapping if the cake is wrapped. This will also apply to the cakes we have on sale.
If anyone would like to buy tickets for the Christmas Raffle for £1 a book but can't get out to buy them,
please let me know and I'll sort something out!
The top prize is an Apple 10.2" 32gb iPad which was very kindly donated by Simon Carter of SCIS
computer services. Other prizes so far include a 2-night hotel stay for 2 people donated by Chestnut Homes,
a 4-ball round of golf donated by Market Rasen Golf Club, a rattan patio furniture set donated by Beal
Homes, a Christmas hamper, £50 Marks and Spencer vouchers, admission for family to Doddington Hall
and Gardens, an MOT at Bathurst Motors, £40 Sunday lunch voucher for the Bottle and Glass at Normanby
by Spital, vouchers for Mark Jeffs, Natureland and Skegness Aquarium and a box of Pipers Crisps plus lots
of other prizes. Don't forget you have to be in it to win it!
Could I remind everyone needing to transport to request it via the Health Centre please.? There is a
driver each day allocated to Health Centre appointments. Ask at the reception desk when you make
your appointment and you will be added to the transport list. All other requests are sent through to
me via a secure database for me to allocate a driver. The more notice you can give, the better.
The PDA AGM took place on Thursday 14th October in the Health Centre, our 1st face to face meeting for
18 months. There were no members of the public present. Chris Scott has resigned from the Committee and
Terry Wright has joined the Committee proposed by David Kitching and seconded by Janet Goddard. All
other Committee members agreed to stand for a further 12 months. The minutes of the meeting will be
available to view on the Practice website in the next few weeks.
If you require any further information on any of the above don't hesitate to give me a call (862570).

Janet Goddard

Two pine log cabins in peaceful woodland
setting offering a relaxed holiday, ideally
situated for the Wolds and the beautiful city of
Lincoln. Each has three bedrooms, one double,
one twin, one child's bunk bed: Large lounge,
bathroom, kitchen, large veranda. Gas central
heating, gas cooking. Car parking by unit.
Near bus route. Linen provided. Pickup from
Lincoln or Market Rasen Station available

★★★ Minimum 2 Day Stay ★★★
Complimentary local food hamper. Visit our website or ask for a brochure.

www.lincolnshire-lanes.com
Mr. R. Cox, Lincolnshire Lanes Log Cabins, Manor Farm, East Firsby,

Market Rasen LN8 2DB • Tel 01673 878258
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POETRY
Leisure by William Henry Davies

Sent in by
Liz Harris

What is this life if, full of care,
We have no time to stand and stare.

No time to stand beneath the boughs,
And stare as long as sheep and cows.

No time to see, when woods we pass,
Where squirrels hide their nuts in grass.

No time to see, in broad daylight,
Streams full of stars, like skies at night.

No time to turn at beauty's glance,
And watch her feet, how they can dance.

No time to wait till her mouth can
Enrich that smile her eyes began.

A poor life this if, full of care,
We have no time to stand and stare.
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Who Said English was Hard?!
I take it you already know

Of tough and bough and cough and dough.
Others may stumble, but not you

On hiccough, thorough, laugh, and through.
And cork and work and card and ward

And font and front and word and sword.
Well done! And now if you wish, perhaps

To learn of less familiar traps.
Beware of heard, a dreadful word

That looks like beard and sounds like bird.
And dead: it’s said like bed, not bead.
For goodness sake don’t call it deed.

Watch out for meat and great and threat,
They rhyme with suite and straight and debt.

A moth is not a moth in mother,
Nor both in bother, broth in brother.

And here is not a match for there,
And dear and fear for bear and pear.

And then there’s dose and rose and lose
Just look them up – and goose and choose.

And do and go, then thwart and cart.
Come, come, I’ve hardly made a start!

A dreadful language? Man alive!
I’d mastered it when I was five.
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NOTES FROM WILLIAM FARR
By Tony Trevor
In 1946, the Rev William Farr of Welton purchased for £600 some of the old Dunholme Lodge
airfield that had been home during part of WW2 to 619 and 44 squadrons. His intention was to
build a school on the site and in 1952, his dream was realized. Sadly he died in 1955 so he did
not live the dream for too long, but the school, could not have done more to have lived up to
the good vicars aspiration's . Starting out as a secondary modern, it changed to a comprehensive
in 1974. Now an academy, the near 200 staff attend to the educational needs of around 1,500
pupils.
It is a fair guess that many of the readers of this magazine attended the school, and could attest
to the high quality of education, achieved through the years. There are those who would
possibly argue that back in the day, there was a much more important attraction; a 'tuck shop'
on the residential caravan site next door ran by Mr Sellars. I am given to understand that quite
a lot of dinner money never made it any further than the shops cash register.
I have been searching for anecdotes, and this is what I have come up with so far. I have a friend
who changed schools in mid-stream, after moving from Market Rasen to Dunholme in the early
60s. Preferring his nickname Pip to his birth name, Pip made a pal of local lad Dick Taylor, who
was very talented with his hands. His mentor was Mr Thomas who taught woodwork at the
school. So talented was Dick, he decided to build a canoe!
After the school day was done, he took over part of the playground, meticulously working on
his brainchild, using the skills Mr Thomas had brought out in him. This was no cosmetic
exercise; when all the graft was completed he sailed his canoe down the River Witham all the
way to Boston, setting off from the high bridge in Lincoln! This journey was with help from
the natural flow of the river, but as I'm sure it was already clear to those who knew him, Dick
was something of an adventurer, so he did the hard yards, paddling all the way back against the
tide, a distance of around 33 miles! Phew, what a guy!!
The Taylor, Thomas relationship did not end when Dick moved on into the world beyond
school. They ran a successful building firm together for a number of years, until Dick's tragic
and untimely death in a caving accident.
Shortly after my friend 'deserted' from Rasen, part of the the sports field at William Farr, had
to be dug up in order to lay some sewage pipes, no doubt much to the chagrin of the lads and
lasses who did not take kindly to their sporting  activities being put on hold. Now Pip was very
proud of his dad Tom, who had worked hard to become a civil engineer. But as there is a time
and a place for everything, he decided now was not the time, nor the place to make his feelings
of pride known to his classmates , as it was Tom who was leading the team of workmen
responsible for their missing out on the usual games lessons on the field.
I would like to write some more about the school. If anyone has any memories of their time at
William Farr, please email me on anthonytrevor46@outlook.com.
Thank you.

THE OLD POSTHOUSE B&B
FAMILY RUN BED AND BREAKFAST IN NORMANBY BY SPITAL

24 Main Street, Normanby by Spital, LN8 2HE

FINALIST 2019 TOURISM EXCELLENCE AWARDS FOR B&B OF THE YEAR

Contact: Tony Watson - 01673 878473
Website: www.theoldposthousebnb.co.uk

mailto:anthonytrevor46@outlook.com.
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SIGNPOST ADVERTISING RATES FOR 2021/22
Size Per Issue

  1/6 A5 page (60 mm x 60 mm) £6.00
  1/3 A5 page (60 mm x 122 mm) £12.00
  2/3 A5 page (122 mm x 122 mm) £24.00
  Full A5 page (122 mm x 184 mm) £36.00
Registered Charities, please contact the editor for insertion policies.
Please note. Payment for adverts will be required prior to insertion. Please ensure you have
submitted your ad requirements and payment BEFORE the month’s deadline.

CONTRIBUTORS - PLEASE NOTE
Items submitted must contain the Village name or the Section for inclusion and must be
legible. If possible, please type the entry. If emailing or sending a disk, send copy as plain
text. If you have your own design, send as an A5 Microsoft Word, Microsoft Publisher,
Adobe PDF or Serif PagePlus document and ensure it is fully editable. The editor reserves the
right to not publish any submitted material if it does not meet with the above guidelines.

FLYER DELIVERY WITH SIGNPOST
Delivery of flyers with Signpost is £25.00.

Printed flyers must be delivered to our distributor by the 18th of the month.
Contact Steve Harvey at signpost@owmbygroup.co.uk for more details.

LOCAL BUS TIMETABLES
Welton to Lincoln

Mondays to Fridays schooldays
Lincoln to Welton

Mondays to Fridays schooldays
11 - Simplibus operated by Stagecoach 11 - Simplibus operated by Stagecoach
Glentham, opp The Crown Inn 07:30 Lincoln Central Bus Station (Bay C) 17:20
Normanby by Spital, adj Church 07:34 Welton Black Bull Inn (NE-bound) 18:00
Owmby by Spital, adj The Paddock 07:36 Hackthorn, adj Village Lane End 18:03
Saxby, opp Village Lane End 07:38 Hackthorn, opp War Memorial 18:06
Spridlington, adj Telephone Box 07:41 Spridlington, opp Telephone Box 18:09
Hackthorn, opp Village Lane End 07:44 Saxby, adj Village Lane End 18:12
Hackthorn, opp War Memorial 07:47 Owmby by Spital, opp The Paddock 18:15
Welton Black Bull Inn (NE-bound) 07:54 Normanby by Spital, opp Church 18:17
Lincoln Central Bus Station (Bay C) 08:38 Glentham, opp The Crown Inn 18:23

Waddingham - Lincoln
Wednesdays Only

Lincoln - Waddingham
Wednesdays Only

162 operated by Stagecoach 162 operated by Stagecoach
Waddingham, adj Marquis Of Granby PH 09:30 Lincoln Central Bus Station (Bay N) 13:30
Snitterby, opp Royal Oak Inn 09:33 Ermine West, adj Ruckland Avenue 13:37
Bishop Norton, opp St Peter's Church 09:38 Hackthorn, adj War Memorial 13:55
Glentham, opp The Old Parsonage 09:43 Spridlington, opp Telephone Box 14:03
Normanby by Spital, opp Church 09:48 Owmby by Spital, opp Surgery 14:10
Owmby by Spital, adj Surgery 09:52 Normanby by Spital, adj Church 14:12
Spridlington, adj Telephone Box 09:57 Glentham, adj The Old Parsonage 14:17
Hackthorn, opp War Memorial 10:05 Bishop Norton, adj St Peter's Church 14:22
Ermine West, opp Ruckland Avenue 10:18 Snitterby, adj Royal Oak Inn 14:27
Lincoln Central Bus Station (Bay N) 10:30 Waddingham, opp Marquis Of Granby PH 14:30

mailto:anthonytrevor46@outlook.com.
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LOCAL CONTACTS
Rural Dean Fr Richard Crossland 01522 754752

Fr Richard Crossland has overall responsibility for the Owmby Group during a vacancy.
Any queries or concerns please contact him:      07717 767879 - 01522 754752 - rector@asn.church

OWMBY GROUP CONTACTS

Safeguarding Officer Shirley Keyes - shirley.keyes@outlook.com 07919 519308

Weddings, Funerals and
Graveyard Enquiries The Parish Administrator 01522 931076

Baptism Enquiries Mrs Anne Hunter - annehunter.brindle@btopenworld.com 01673 861276

Ministry Team Anne Hunter - 01673 861276, Liz Harris - 01673 878829, Rosemary Cox -
07825 082604, John Beverley - johnbevster@gmail.com - 01522 730752

Pastoral Team: for home and hospital visits, visiting in bereavement, home communion and prayer please contact any of
the above. Your call will be treated in confidence.

CHURCHWARDENS

Glentham
Pat Beat 01673 878260
Robert Rowe 01673 878717

Hackthorn
Cathy Andrews 01673 861058
Anne Ward 01673 861821

Owmby Liz Harris - lizziejharris@outlook.com 01673 878829
Saxby Rosemary Cox - rosemary.manorfarm@gmail.com 01673 878258
Spridlington Claire Marris 01673 861127

GLENTHAM METHODIST CONTACTS

Minister Rev. Heather Wilson 01673 843362

Senior Steward Trevor Faulkner 01673 818718

VILLAGE HALLS - BOOKING & INFORMATION
Glentham Gill Doyle 07920 052392
Hackthorn Bonnie Burzynska-Burrin 01673 860920
Normanby-by-Spital Jaqui Clinch or Lynda Watson 01673 878216
Spridlington Deborah Kealey 01673 860283

PARISH COUNCIL CLERKS
Glentham Helen Pitman - helenspitman@gmail.com 07955 797393
Normanby Simon Baxter - nbyspc@gmail.com 07814 443058
Owmby Julie Haycraft - owmbybyspitalparishcouncil@gmail.com 07766 396061
Spridlington / Hackthorn Maria Wass - mariawass@live.co.uk 01673 861847

SIGNPOST TEAM
Editor/Treasurer Steve Harvey - signpost@owmbygroup.co.uk 07835 429439

Distribution
Liz Harris - lizziejharris@outlook.com 01673 878829
Eileen Barton-Smith - ebarton.smith@btinternet.com 01673 876134
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